STATEMENT BY HONOURABLE MICHAEL BIMHA, DEPUTY MINISTER OF INDUSTRY AND COMMERCE FOR ZIMBABWE AT THE 7TH MINISTERIAL CONFERENCE, GENEVA, SWITZERLAND: 2nd   DECEMBER  2009
Mr Chairman
Colleague Ministers

On behalf of the Government and people of the Republic of Zimbabwe and indeed on my own behalf, I wish to express sincere gratitude to our hosts, the Government and people of Switzerland, for the warm hospitality and excellent facilities for our meeting. I also pay tribute to the WTO Director General and his staff for preparing so expertly for this conference.
This Conference is being held at a time when most economies are encountering unprecedented challenges due to the global financial crisis that has, indeed, resulted in a global economic down-turn. Zimbabwe, like the rest of the countries, has not been spared from the negative impacts of this global phenomenon.
It is against this background, Mr Chairman, that my country is joining the call by other members for an early and successful conclusion of the Doha Round.

Mr Chairman, the importance of Aid for Trade in addressing constraints afflicting supply side capacities and trade related infrastructure deficiencies for developing countries cannot be over emphasised, especially in these tough times. Let me take this opportunity to urge all our bilateral and multilateral development partners to fulfil their commitments under the Aid for Trade initiative. 
As the negotiations continue, we call for a multilateral process that is fair, transparent and inclusive. While bilateral and plurilateral meetings are useful in enhancing mutual understanding, these too, must supplement the multilateral process.
In conclusion, Mr Chairman, I would like to take this opportunity to emphasise the urgent need for stock-taking and re-evaluation of the state of negotiations and their fidelity to the development agenda of the Doha Round. I would also wish to reiterate Zimbabwe’s commitment to the process and the goals of this endeavour.
I thank you
